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Hello Lions, 

Happy New Lions Year! 

As we kick off the 2025-2026 Lions year, I'm 

filled with excitement and anticipation for the 

journey ahead. Although, due to scheduling, I 

will be officially your District Governor when you 

receive this newsletter, my ceremonial 

installation won't happen until July 17th during 

the International Convention in (You guessed 

it!) hot and humid Orlando, Florida. Yes, the very place I once swore 

I'd never return to in July—but as Lions, we adapt! 

With the convention a bit later this year, it gives our clubs some extra 

time to rack up brag-worthy service before our first District Meeting on 

August 2nd. And I hope you'll come prepared to share! 

New Format for District Meetings 

This year, we're going to change things up a bit. Instead of reading 

committee reports aloud at the meeting, all committee chairs will 

submit their reports to Cabinet Secretary Lion Kim Polk two weeks in 

advance. These reports will then be emailed to club presidents and 

secretaries. At the meeting, we'll open the floor only for questions and 

discussion. 

This way, reports can be reviewed in advance, and questions can be 

thoughtfully addressed. And if a question pops up before the meeting, 

feel free to email the committee chair so they have time to prepare an 

answer. Let's make these meetings more efficient and more engaging! 

(Continued on next page) 
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PDG Ron Guth 
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Bunker Hill, IN 46914 
765-460-7177 
guthron@comcast.net 
 
See the final page of the 
newsletter for contact 
information for other district 
staff members. 

Have you scheduled the District Governor’s visit to your club?  

District Governor Jackie Kurley would like to attend one of your club meetings, share her vision for our 
district, and hear your concerns. Check her calendar in this newsletter, then give her a call at 219-689-
8424, or send an email message to kurmon@comcast.net. 
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A Message from District Governor Jackie Kurley 

(Continued from previous page) 

Also, please spread the word: all Lions members are welcome and encouraged to attend district 

meetings. There's usually breakfast or snacks provided (we'll send out flyers so host clubs can plan 

accordingly). There's a small fee to help cover the food cost-Cabinet Treasurer Lion Ron Guth loves it 

when those payments come in early! 

Let's "Serve" Like Never Before 

This year, our focus is simple: more service, more visibility, and more Lions. Because service is how we 

energize our souls. 

Think about moments that lit you up inside-like getting your first car and proudly washing and waxing 

it. Or hitting your first home run after hours of practice. Or placing a pair of glasses on a grandma's 

face so she could sew again. That moment of joy, of making a difference-that's the energy I want us to 

tap into this year. 

Let's seek out opportunities that not only serve others, but renew our own sense of purpose. 

More Service = More Visibility = More Members 

The more we're seen in our communities, the more interest we generate. Whether it's cleaning up 

roads, delivering food, or organizing drives-show who we are. Dunlap Lions recently added a feather 

flag to display at service events. It's a simple and effective way to start conversations with potential 

members 

A yard sign, a banner, a t-shirt-anything that shares "Lions at Work" helps lift the veil on what we do. 

We've all heard it: Lions are the best-kept secret. It's time to change that! 

And don't forget to report your service. Sharing your impact through MyLion helps tell the full story of 

Lions around the world-and right here in Indiana. 

If you're having trouble with service reporting, our Global Service Team Leader, PDG Tom Polk, will be 

more than happy to show you how it's done. He's a fantastic resource and always ready to help. 

Our incoming International President reminds us that Mission 1.5 isn't about a number-it's about 

impact. The more hands we have, the more service we can do. That's the goal. 

Your First District Project: Back-to-School Supply Drive  

Here's your first District-wide Service Assignment: Collect school supplies during August. 

Every community has published lists of what local students need. Share that list with your club, 

encourage members to donate, and even ask local businesses to help. 

Even a few boxes of crayons or notebooks can make a difference. When you deliver supplies, take a 

photo and send it-along with a short description-to our newsletter editor, PDG Paul Russell. Let's fill the 

next issue with smiling faces and acts of service! 

Save the Date! 

Banner Night: August 23, 2025 

Details coming soon, so stay tuned and mark your calendars now! 

Thank you, Lions, for your dedication, heart, and service. You are appreciated more than you know. 

Let's make this a meaningful year-filled with energy, community, and service that truly touches lives. 

In Service and Gratitude, Jackie Kurley, District Governor, District 25-G 

"Energize Your Soul Through Service" 
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As one Lions year draws to a close and a new one begins, we can 

pause, say thank you, and look ahead. We can be grateful for the 

dedication and leadership of our outgoing officers, who helped guide us 

through a year of service. Now, with fresh energy and new ideas, we 

welcome our incoming leaders and look forward to a year full of 

opportunity, impact, and inspiration. 

For the Lions who have served our clubs, communities, and district this past 

year -- thank you. 

Thanks to the Club Secretaries who stay up late entering reports; the 

Treasurers who balance the books, make the calls, and remind us when 

dues are due; the Presidents who plan out meetings and keep us 

engaged and moving forward as Clubs. 

Thanks, also, to all the Lions who coordinate meals, invite speakers, post events on Facebook, set 

up meeting rooms, and clean up after everyone else is gone. 

Thanks to all the Lions who check in on an ailing member, invite your neighbors to events and 

meetings, and encourage your fellow Lions. 

Thanks to all the Lions who never miss a service project, suggest a new idea for service, worry 

about how to better serve your community, and dedicate your time, energy, and attention to serve. 

Our Association is built on your efforts and dedication. You served, you showed up, and it made a 

difference in the lives of others - you made this year better. Thank you. 

With the beginning of a new Lions year, we have the opportunity to explore new ways to serve. Thank 

you to all our new or continuing officers for stepping up to lead, and thank you, in advance, to all of 

the Lions in our district for all the ways you will serve your clubs, communities, our district, and each 

other in the coming year. 

Yours in Lionism, 

Lion Steven Weld, 1st Vice District Governor 

A Message From 1st Vice District Governor Steven Weld 

Celebrating 336 Years of Service 

District 25-G recognizes Lions Clubs chartered during the month of July.  Together, these clubs have 

delivered a combined 336 years of dedicated service to their communities.  Each one has made a 

unique contribution—locally and beyond—supporting district, state, and international initiatives.  They 

continue to embody District Governor Jackie Kurley’s inspiring theme: “Energize Your Soul Through 

Service”.  

Let’s applaud their lasting legacy and ongoing commitment to making the world a better place. 

  
CLUB NAME CHARTER DATE YEARS OF SERVICE 

Mishawaka July 12, 1923 102 

Millersburg July 20, 1945 80 

Etna Green July 5, 1946 79 

Plymouth July 12, 1950 75 



4 

I look forward to continuing to serve District 25-G as your Cabinet 

Secretary.   

Clubs qualifying for the Club Excellence Award for the 2024-2025 Year 

should have their application completed and submitted to PDG Warren 

Allender.  He must submit them to LCI no later than August 31, 2025.  

This application can be found on the LCI website at https://

www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-center/grants-and-awards/

association-awards/club-excellence-awards  

In the past, my articles have sometimes featured my gardening with my 

granddaughter, Mattie.   Mattie is just beginning her years of learning.  

She has learned how to dress herself – sometimes the clothes are on 

backwards, she is learning her ABC’s, she is learning her numbers.  She has learned how to ride her 

tricycle.  She has learned how to buckle herself into her car seat – it may take Grammy counting to 5 

to get her focused on her task, but she accomplishes it.  Mattie is just at the beginning of her life, but 

she has learned so many things and will continue to do so.   

As I have completed the District Officer training with the Club Secretaries, I thought about how we 

never stop learning.  This year in my articles, I plan to focus on areas of duties of a club secretary and 

how club secretaries can continue to learn to enhance the functioning of the club.   

I would encourage club secretaries to complete the Club Secretary Learning Path which can be found in 

the Learning Center.  Log into the Lions Portal and visit the “LEARN” Tab on the Lions Portal. This 

provides a great overview of the responsibilities of a Club Secretary.  

 

  

 

 

We need to be like my granddaughter: eager to learn, and eager to help! 

If I can answer questions or be of assistance to you, please contact me.  

Yours in service, 

Lion Kim Polk, Cabinet Secretary 

A Message From District Cabinet Secretary Lion Kim Polk 

Random Thoughts from a Random Mind 

What Would Melvin Jones Say? 

What would Melvin Jones say if he came to our club today? That question was posed by a club 

president during a conversation about issues that arise in local Lions Clubs, and the challenges they 

present to Lions leaders. 

Imagine the founder of Lions Clubs International sitting quietly in the back of the room at one of our 

club meetings, listening as we review recent activities and discuss proposals for future projects. Would 

he see our club as an embodiment of his dream – an organization focused on the betterment of our 

community and the world, or would he feel the need to remind us that “You can't get very far until you 

start doing something for somebody else”?   
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Greetings to Lions of District 25-G, 

LCI will be sending out dues invoices in July based on your club’s 

member count as of 6/30/2025.   

Please note that LCI will no longer mail statements by USPS after 

7/15/2025. Notice will be sent to the email address listed for the club 

treasurer. The club treasurer must use the portal for electronic payments 

or to download and print statements, if paying by check. 

The member count is determined by LCI based on their records from the 

club’s last membership changes on the Lions “Member Portal” before the 

end of June. Any changes received on 7/1/2025 or later will not change 

the billed count. The State and District dues are based off the same LCI member count.  

Semi-annual dues for LCI are $25.00 per member ($12.50 for a family member). 

Semi-annual dues paid to District 25-G are $9.00 for all members ($7.00 state, $2.00 district). 

The dues schedule for the 2025-2026 period was included in the last two newsletters. If you need a 

schedule, please email me directly and I will send you a copy. 

You can expect a district dues invoice from me via e-mail no later than mid-July.  

Please send district/state dues and project donations made out to District 25-G to: 

CT PDG Ron Guth 

2386 W Broadway 

Bunker Hill, IN  46914-9489 

Feel free to contact me with any questions and I will do my best to answer. 

We Serve, 

CT PDG Ron Guth 

guthron@comcast.net 

765-460-7177 mobile 

A Message From District Cabinet Treasurer PDG Ron Guth 

Pay It Forward 

In some parts of the world, membership in a Lions Club is a privilege reserved for the rich and 

powerful. In the USA, it is an opportunity that we should offer to all men and women, regardless of 

race, creed, color, education, occupation, or social standing. Individual differences which might, in 

other contexts, define the boundaries of our social circle, disappear in Lionism, where we find bankers 

and bus drivers, plumbers and poets, lawyers and laborers working side-by-side to help our neighbors 

around the corner and around the globe meet the challenges which life throws at them. Someone 

offered you the opportunity to make a difference in your community. Pay it forward, pass it on, offer 

the same opportunity to someone in your community. 

More Random Thoughts from a Random Mind 
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Global Leadership Team 

Caring About Gifts 

It being another hot and muggy day, I decided to skim through some 

Lions papers I had, hoping to make the big pile much smaller.  One of 

the papers I picked up was a reprint of Helen Keller’s speech at the 1925 

International Lions Convention in Sandusky, Ohio.  This is the speech still 

famous for its last line: “Will you not constitute yourselves Knights of the 

Blind in this crusade against darkness?”  This one sentence has inspired 

Lion for 100 years now.  

So I re-read her whole speech again, even moving my lips to give it more 

dramatic effect.  Incidentally, in 1925, Helen Keller was 45 years old and 

quipped that she seemed to be the youngest person in the room.  I 

wonder that that says about the image of Lions being an old men’s club. 

But as I read, I found another passage, two sentences long, which I liked even better than her “Knights 

of the Blind” sentence. This sentence, I think, strikes even closer to home today. Near the end of her 

speech, she said, “It is the care we want more than money.  The gift without the sympathy and 

interest of the giver is empty.” 

It made me think about how true this is becoming for Lions today.  We all seem 

to be too busy to meet the objects of our Club donations, so it is simply easier 

to write a check and mail it.  Obviously, there are times when we need to 

respect the privacy of people and obviously we can’t deliver checks directly to 

people LCIF may be helping on another continent.  But I do think that meeting 

the receivers of our donations, as many as possible, just might bring a 

heightened sense of caring to all of us.  

It’s also important to match the donation with the receiver.  The gift must be 

meaningful and useful.  If we are thinking of money, that’s not normally a 

problem, since most Lions Clubs treasuries don’t allow for much excess.  And 

maybe money isn’t what’s needed the mot.  We need to do our research. 

It has taken me a long time to get to my point, but here I am.  I would like to see every Club have 

some project whereby we personally meet the recipients of our gifts.  It doesn’t have to be a huge 

project, but some project.  I can think of examples already in District 25-G where this is done, and I 

hope there are lots more than are being done that I don’t know about. Perhaps a list of such projects 

could be printed in this newsletter.  Maybe it involves vision screening.  Maybe it involves the kids who 

get the dictionaries we provide.  Maybe it is someone who gets a new pair of eyeglasses through Lions.  

Maybe it is someone who gets a new rollator.  Maybe it’s an anxious family staying in a Ronald 

McDonald house.  

It is entirely possible that the recipients may discover, unlike Helen Keller, that we are just a group of 

old men.  Maybe they will discover that we are friendly and talkative.  It just might result in a few new 

members here and there.  Somehow, we need to show that Lions are real people. 

No matter how we Lions look at it, Lions are one-half of the charitable transaction.  As Helen Keller 

said, “the gift without the sympathy and interest of the giver is empty.”  At the start of this new Lions 

year, let’s vow not to be empty givers. 

PCC Dave Eisen, Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

Helen Keller 
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Global Membership & Extension Team 

MISSION 1.5 * We are STILL on a Mission to Grow! 

Lions of District 25-G:  We do not grow together by acting alone. 

Each Lion matters to the people who depend on you, and every club is 

changing their community by making it a stronger, healthier, and kinder 

place for all.  Inviting new members to your club will increase your 

capacity to serve your community and the people who depend on you.  

You bring special talents and unique skills to your service.  Thus, every 

new member you proudly sponsor and add to your local club, does the 

same. 

We are beginning another new Lions Year.  Let’s begin with a Lion Spirit 

and a positive attitude. 

THANK YOU FOR BEING A LION!  Thank you for your service.  It is greatly appreciated. 

WE SERVE 

PDG Marlyn Fast, Global Membership Team 

Here We Grow Again 

During the 2024-2025 Lions year, 25 district clubs welcomed 92 new Lions to the largest and greatest 

volunteer service organization in the world. We welcome these new Lions and thank their sponsors for 

offering them the opportunity to make a difference in their communities and the world. 

The following new Lions were not previously reported in the district newsletter. 

Bourbon Lions Club 
New Member: Lion Ruth Nifont 
Sponsor: Lion Floyd Nifong 

New Member: Thomas Wilcox 
Sponsor: Lion Vicky Wilcox 

Elkhart Lions Club 
New Member: Lion Ronn Foster 
Sponsor: Lion Jamie Foster 

Madison Township Lions Club 
New Member: Lion Mitchell Hunsberger 
Sponsor: Lion Greg Hunsberger 

Mexico Lions Club 
New Member: Lion Crystal Ribble 
Sponsor: Lion Jeff Shrock 

Milford Lions Club 
New Member: Lion Arlan Ensz 
Sponsor: Lion Lisa Ensz 

New Member: Lion Danielle Miller 
Sponsor: Lion Lisa Ensz 

New Member: Lion Rennee Miller 
Sponsor: Lion Lisa Ensz 
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Global Service Team 

Welcome to my first article as the district Global Service Team Coordinator.  So, if 

you have questions or concerns – please reach out to me and I will respond as soon 

as possible.  The Lions motto of “We Serve” is more than just words.  It needs to be 

a cornerstone of everything we do as Lions.  But here is a thought: 

“If We Don’t Report It, It Didn’t Happen!”  

We do a lot of great things in our clubs. From 

giving out eyeglasses to picking up trash to 

handing out backpacks, Lions are always busy 

helping people. But guess what? If we don’t report our service 

activities, it’s like they never even happened! That’s why it’s so 

important to let Lions Clubs International (LCI) know what we’re 

doing. 

When we report service, we help show the world how big and strong 

the Lions family really is. Every backpack given, every meal served, 

and every child screened helps build a picture of how Lions are 

changing lives. Without those reports, other people (even LCI!) won’t 

see how amazing your club is. 

Reporting is easy and only takes a few minutes. Just go online to the 

Lion Portal, under service or ask your club secretary or contact me for help. You don’t need to write a 

long story—just tell what the project was, how many people helped, and how many were served. That’s 

it! 

And here's the fun part: reporting also helps your club earn awards and recognition. It can even help 

get more support and funding for future projects. So, let’s make sure the great work we do counts—

because your service matters, and the world needs to see it! 

Let’s keep serving—and don’t forget to report it! 

Service in a Box 

Each month I want to provide you with some service project ideas.  They will be 

various sized (Simple to Complex) – so that any size club can use them.  Since 

August is back to school time – all of these are all focused on that theme. 

1. Simple Project: “Notes of Encouragement” 

Volunteers Needed: 1–2 people 

Description:  Create handwritten or printed notes of encouragement to be 

included in school supply kits or backpacks for students. These notes can offer 

motivation, kindness, and positivity to start the school year. 

Steps: 

• Write or print 50–100 short notes with messages like “You’ve got this!” or “Have a great year!” 

• Partner with a local school or organization distributing supplies like “Blessings in a Backpack”. 

• Drop off the notes to be included in student backpacks. 

Impact: Boosts student morale and emotional support at the start of school. 

2. Moderate Project: “Lions Club School Supply Drive” 

Volunteers Needed: 3–5 people 

(continued on next page) 
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Global Service Team 

(continued from previous page) 

Description:  Organize a community collection of essential school supplies (backpacks, notebooks, 

pencils, etc.) to support local students in need. 

Steps: 

• Set up drop-off bins at local churches, businesses, or grocery stores. 

• Promote the drive via social media, posters, and flyers. 

• Sort and bundle collected items into supply kits. 

• Deliver to a local school, guidance office, or shelter. 

Impact: Directly helps students start the year equipped for success. 

3. Complex Project: “Back-to-School Community Fair” 

Volunteers Needed: 5–10 people 

Description:  Host a mini fair with free vision screenings, school supply giveaways, and fun activities 

for families. 

Features might include: 

• Lions vision screening booth 

• Free school supplies table 

• Local vendors or health professionals (hearing, dental, etc.) 

• Fun stations: face painting, games, snacks 

Steps: 

• Secure a venue (school, park, community center) 

• Partner with local organizations for supplies and health services 

• Promote the event across the community 

• Set up, run, and clean up the event 

Impact: Combines service, outreach, and community building—high visibility and long-lasting 

goodwill. 

PDG Tom Polk 

pdgtompolk@gmail.com 

(260) 571-5123 

mailto:pdgtompolk@gmail.com
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LCIF Coordinators Update 

Hello Lion Friends!  

I know I reminded everyone about designating LCIF Club Coordinators in last 

month’s newsletter. So here I go again! 

ALL clubs are asked to appoint a club LCIF coordinator, which is a one-year 

position. While serving in this role, you will be asked to educate fellow club 

members on the impact of LCIF grants and key initiatives of the foundation. As 

club LCIF coordinator, you will also be asked to encourage donations from both 

the club and individual members. DG Jackie and I are very excited with our 

plan to reach out to all clubs to meet and work alongside your LCIF 

Coordinators. So, keep your eyes open for an email from me and DG Jackie! I 

look forward to working with ALL of you! 

Thank You Donors! 

Every gift you made to LCIF this year made a difference to someone in need, in your local community 

and around the world. 

Yours in Service, 

LCIF District Coordinators, Lion Sopheap Long and DG Jackie Kurley 

P.S. I’m also sharing LCIF Chairperson Dr. Patti Hill’s latest message below! 

 

Dear Lions and Leos, 

It has been my honor to serve as chairperson of our foundation this year, 

and I want to thank you for your unwavering dedication, service and 

generosity. Together, we have made a meaningful difference in the lives 

of so many. I look forward to celebrating all we have accomplished 

during the 107th Lions International Convention in just a few weeks. 

If you have not yet had the opportunity to contribute to our global 

foundation, there is still time. Every gift helps us carry our mission 

forward and create a lasting impact in the world. As we enter a new Lion 

year, let us continue to stand together in support of our association, 

foundation and the vital work that lies ahead. I look forward to serving 

alongside you in the years to come. 

Yours in service, 

Dr. Patti Hill, LCIF Chairperson 
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Eyeglass Recycling 

Protecting Volunteers and Preserving Donations 

The Lions Eyeglass Recycling Program values every contribution of used eyeglasses and cases. 

However, we urge all donors to avoid recycling items that have been stored in barns, sheds, 

garages, or other areas where they may have been exposed to birds, rodents, or other wildlife. 

When eyeglasses arrive showing signs of contamination—such as droppings or nesting 

materials—the entire container and its contents must be discarded to protect the health of our 

volunteers. While we are committed to salvaging every usable pair, safety must remain our top 

priority. Please ensure donations are clean, dry, and stored in safe indoor environments 

PDG Marty Juel 
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News from Around the District 

Greene Township Lions Serve Up Strawberry Shortcake & Train Rides 

The Greene Township Lions spent two days serving strawberry shortcake in their new concession trailer 

at the Potato Creek and Lions Strawberry Festival in North Liberty on June 13th & 14th. They have 

been serving at this event for over 50 years. In addition, the Lions train provided rides for families. The 

train ran continually over the two days, and 1,648 servings of shortcake were provided to anxious 

customers. The new trailer worked well, and profits should exceed $12,000 including train donations 

and soda sales. We want to thank all Lions and friends for their support and hard work. We took the 

train to the Middlebury Summer Festival parade on June 28th, and will be taking the train to Camp 

Millhouse every Tuesday for summer camp. 

(Submitted by Lion Stephen Eddy, Greene Township Lions Club) 

Left: Greene Township Lions Club train 

at the Potato Creek & Lions Strawberry 

Festival in North Liberty. 

Right: Greene Township Lions Club 

train at the Middlebury Summer 

Festival Parade in Middlebury (photo 

from Middlebury Lions Club Facebook 

page). 

Left: Greene Township Lions Club 

food trailer interior. 

Right: Greene Township Lions 

Club food trailer at the Potato 

Creek & Lions Strawberry Festival 

in North Liberty.  

Milford Lions Install New Officers 

Greetings from Milford Lions Club. We have had a 
great year. Milford has reached the 10 new 
members Challenge from District Govenor Warren 
Allender of which two were transfers from the 
Syracuse club. We are hoping to be a club that 
recruits 10 more this coming year to keep 
reaching for our 1.5 million international goal.  
Also, as seen in the photo, District Govenor Elect 
Jackie Kurley did our wonderful installation of 
officers. We are definitely excited for our upcoming 
year and will continue to set goals and try our best 
to reach them and we walk out our Lions motto of  
" We Serve". 

(Submitted by Lion Lisa Ensz, Milford Lions Club) 
(l. to r.) Treasurer Steve Weisser, Secretary Lisa Ensz, Tail 
Twisters & Lion Tamers Judy & Ron Marquart, 1st VP Dr. 
Gerv Schafer, President Dr. Bruce Lamb, & District Governor 
(then DGE) Jackie Kurley 
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News from Around the District 

A Distinguished Honor for a Distinguished Lion 

It is with great pride and heartfelt enthusiasm that the Lydick Lions Club shares a milestone moment . 
One of its most devoted members, Lion Leroy Wise, has been recognized extraordinarily: he has been 
nominated for the Indiana Distinguished Lion Award. This nomination places him among only a dozen 
Lions across the entire state of Indiana to receive such a distinction this year. 

The award, presented by the Indiana Lions Foundation, honors Lions who exemplify a lifetime of 
service. To be eligible, a nominee must have at least 25 years of membership in good standing and a 
track record of meaningful contributions to both their club and the wider community. 

While Leroy has officially been with the Lydick Lions for 22 years, his 
connection to Lionism spans an impressive 52 years—a testament to a 
life lived in service. His impact resonates throughout our community. 
Whether he's organizing projects, mentoring new members, or lending a 
steady hand wherever needed, his leadership and compassion elevate 
everything Lions do. 

During a recent club gathering,  Lion Rose Russell, Trustee of the 
Indiana Lions Foundation, presented Leroy with a plaque 
commemorating this remarkable nomination. The recognition not only 
reflects his service but also uplifts the spirit of our entire club. 

Lion Leroy inspires us all—not just through what he does, but through 
the generous, selfless way he does it. His nomination is a reminder of 
what’s possible when service is rooted in passion and purpose. 

(Submitted by PDG Marty Juel, Elkhart Lions Club) 

Lydick Lions Welcome New Member, Recognize Outstanding Recruiter 

During our monthly meeting on June 9th, PDG Paul Russell inducted new member Marcia Labelle into 

our club. Thank you to Marcia’s sponsor Elaine Gaulin for bringing her on board! We are so happy you 

joined our club!  

The second order of business for PDG Paul, was presenting our President, Lion Wendy Yuhasz with the 

Builder Key pin. This pin is presented to a Lions Club member who has sponsored 10 new members. 

Well done, Wendy, and congratulations! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above left (l. to r.) Lion President Wendy Yuhasz, PDG Paul Russell, new Lion Marcia Labelle, sponsor 

Lion Elaine Gaulin 

Above center: Lion Elaine Gaulin pins a Lions Club membership pin on new Lion Marcia Labelle. 

Above right: PDG Paul Russell presents a Builder Key to Lion Wendy Yuhasz. 

(Submitted by Lion Lori Ferro, Lydick Lions Club) 
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News from Around the District 

Lydick Lions Support Reins of Life 

During the weekend of June 7th and 8th, Reins of Life, therapeutic horseback riding facility located in 

Lydick, held their Benefit Dressage Show and the Lydick Lions Club was there to support them. Once 

again our members ran the concession stand serving lunch, snacks and drinks to the contestants and 

spectators. There was so much talent in the arena and we were all so impressed! Thank you to 

members Teckla Lane, Wendy Yuhasz, Jim and Cathy Day, Karen Swisher, Karen Trzaskowski, Vicki 

Jones, Michael Hardman, Grace Downey, Cindy Finney, Howard Morse, and Connie Price for 

volunteering their time and helping support Reins of Life.  

Mexico Lions Construct New Playground Equipment at Local Park 

 

Left: Karen Trzaskowski with a 

contestant 

 

Right (L ro R): Vicki Jones, Grace 

Downey, Michael Hardman 

(Submitted by Lion Lori Ferro, Lydick Lions Club) 

(Submitted by Lion Dolores Greer, Mexico Lions Club) 
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News from Around the District 

Madison Township Lions Award Scholarships, Induct New Member, Hear from Guest Speaker 

The Madison Township Lions had an enjoyable dinner meeting on June 10 awarding scholarships, 

inducting a new member, and listening to an interesting speaker. 

Five local graduates from three different high schools were given scholarships. The recipients were 

Owen Bickel, Bella Wisler, and Silas Laidig from Bremen High School, Mia Lechlitner from Penn High 

School, and Kaley Gallagher from Marion High School. All five students live in Madison Township. Each 

student thanked the club for selecting them and gave a short synopsis of their future plans. 

Past District Governor Lion Marlyn Fast inducted Mitchell Hunsberger as a new member of our club. 

Lion Mitchell was sponsored by his father, Lion Greg Hunsberger. We look forward to Mitchell's 

continued support and involvement in the club activities. 

Ms. Vicki Brown representing Dustin's Place in Plymouth, Indiana was the guest speaker. Dustin's Place 

provides grief support at no cost for children ages 4 to 18 and their families, who have lost a parent or 

sibling. One out of 10 children will lose a sibling or parent by the time they are 18. Go to 

dustinsplace.org for more information. The Madison Township Lions club presented a donation to this 

organization. 

(Submitted by Lion Alan Beehler, Madison Township Lions Club) 

Left (l. to r.) MTLC President Lion Greg Hunsberger, 

scholarship recipients Bella Wisler, Kaley Gallagher, 

Silas Laidig, Mia Lechlitner, Owen Bickel, and Lion 

Mike Hunsberger. 

 

Below: PDG Marlyn Fast (right) conducts the new 

member induction ceremony for new Lion Mitchell 

Hunsberger (right), as sponsor and father Lion Greg 

Hunsberger looks on.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left: MTLC President Lion Greg Hunsberger (right) presented a donation 

check for Dustin’s Place to Ms. Vicki Brown. 
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News from Around the District 

Peru Lions Present Scholarships to Graduates of Peru HS & Maconaquah HS 

The Peru Lions Club Memorial Scholarship fund was started in December of 1999 after the passing of 

two of our members, Lions Jim Busta and Frank Drake. Their families had requested that money be 

donated to the Peru Lions Club in their memory to be used in the community. It was decided that we 

would start a scholarship fund that, hopefully, would be on­going for years to come. From small 

beginnings (initially $580) good things have happened. Including this year’s recipients, we have given 

$75,500 to 152 students in the past 25 years. This year’s students received $600 each.  

Above: Maconaquah HS pictured (L-R): Peru Lions president 

Kim Burton, Emma Zeiser, Rebekah Walsh, Kevin Nord, Corey 

Nord, John Garrett McManus, Lucy Loshnowsky, Samantha 

Jones and Bennett lsenburg. 

Right: Peru HS pictured (L-R): Maci Grund, Lion David 

Frushour, Zoe Wylam and Kevin Maxwell. 

 

(Submitted by Lion Ken Magers, Peru Lions Club) 

Your club news could be here. Send articles and photos to PDG Paul Russell 

<pdgpaul25g@gmail.com> by the 25th of the month. 

Tell Us About Your Club’s Signature Service Project 

Does your club have a signature service project ... an ongoing or recurring project that wouldn’t be 
done if it weren’t for your Lions Club ... a service project that everyone in your community associates 
with your Lions Club? Write a short article about your club’s signature service project and send it, with 
photos, to PDG Paul Russell <pdgpaul25g@gmail.com> for publication in the district newsletter. 
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News from Around the District 

Lakeville Lions Present Awards & Fellowships, Install New Officers 

At their June dinner meeting on Tuesday, June 24th, the Lakeville Lions Club presents several awards 

and fellowship to club and community members.  

Below left: Lions Marsha Omans, Vicky Terpening, and Jean Duford received Everyday Hero Awards. 

They are pictured here with Awards Committee members Lions Don and Dee Milzarek. 

Below right: Lion Larry Ort received the Howard Heines Memorial Lion of the Year Award. He is pictured 

here with Awards Committee members Lion Anne Weber and Lion Lloyd Mehaney. 

 

 

 

 

Below left: Lion Darlene Shock was the recipient of a W.P. Woods Fellowship. She is pictured here with 

outgoing President Lion Jim Tibbs.  

Below right: Outgoing President Lion Jim Tibbs was the recipient of a Melvin Jones Fellowship. He is 

pictured here with Awards Committee members Lion Anne Weber and Lion Marsha Omans. 

Left: Officers and directors for the 2025-2026 

Lions year were installed by PCC Dave Eisen of 

the Mishawaka Lions Club. 
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News from Around the District 

Fulton-Liberty Lions Prepare for 24th Annual Fun Day Festival 

The Fulton-Liberty Lions Club will hold their 24th annual Fun Day Festival in Fulton, Indiana on 

Saturday, August 2nd.  
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Opportunities for Service 

Lydick Lions Club Service Project for July  

 

 

Thank you for any help! The four legged pets say "YOU’RE AWESOME!” 

(Submitted by Lion Lori Ferro, Lydick Lions Club) 
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Opportunities for Service 
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State Projects & Foundation Trustees 

Contact one of our district trustees to schedule a program for your club. 

Lions Cancer Control Fund of Indiana, Inc. 

IPDG Warren Allender (Baugo Twp) warrenallender@comcast.net 574-361-7942 

Lion Beth Guth (Peru)  guthbeth@comcast.net  765-210-3318 

PDG Paul Russell (Lakeville)  pdgpaul25g@gmail.com  574-250-2621 

Vision First Indiana Lions Eye Bank, Inc. 

 Lion Duane Griner (Lake City) ldgriner@comcast.net  574-265-3015 

 PDG Ron Guth (Peru)   guthron@comcast.net  765-460-7177 

 PDG Tom Polk (LaFontaine)  pdgtompolk@gmail.com  260-571-5123 

Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing, Inc. 

 PDG Mary Klempay (Lakeville) maryrsb@comcast.net  574-286-4499 

 2VDG Steve Weld (Dunlap)  smweld.af@gmail.com  574-742-1357 

 Lion Jerry Wright (North Webster) (no email address)   574-457-6811 

Indiana Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired, Inc. 

 Lion Brian Bussard (Baugo Twp) buzzf117@comcast.net  574-226-4079 

 PCC David Eisen (Mishawaka) d.eisen01@yahoo.com  574-250-1469 

 PDG Mary Klempay (Lakeville) maryrsb@comcast.net  574-286-4499 

Indiana Lions for Leader Dog, Inc. 

 DG Warren Allender (Baugo Twp) warrenallender@comcast.net 574-361-7942 

 Lion David Frushour (Peru)  d.frushour@comcast.net  765-473-3626 

 PDG Brian Thomas (Elkhart)  brian10k@aol.com   574-596-7411 

Indiana Lions Foundation 

 Lion Alan Beehler (Madison Twp) mtlcsecabee@aol.com  574-707-2937 

 PDG Marlyn Fast (Dunlap)  mafast1107@gmail.com  574-538-1090 

 Lion Rose Russell (Lakeville)  RoseWRussell@gmail.com  574-250-0125 
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Operation KidSight 
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Indiana Lions Foundation 

 

 

1. 

 

2.  

3.  

4. 

 

5.  

6. 

 

7.  

9. 

 

 

Lion Alan Beehler 

65355 Dogwood Road 

Wakarusa, IN 46573 

574-707-2937 

mtlcsecabee@aol.com 

PDG Marlyn Fast 

24261 CR 126 

Goshen, IN 46526 

574-875-5963 or 574-538-1090 

mafast1107@gmail.com 

Lion Rose Russell 

P.O. Box 31 

Lakeville, IN 46536-0031 

574-250-0125 

RoseWRussell@gmail.com 

It’s Time for Summer Fun with Indiana Lions at the Great Indiana State Fair 

It’s not too early to start thinking about fun and fellowship with other Indiana 

Lions at the 2025 Indiana State Fair. This is the Foundation’s single largest 

fundraiser. Proceeds support the operation of the Indiana Lions State Office 

Building and provide funds for the Foundation’s new Community Service Grants.   

The Fair will be held in Indianapolis, August 1-17, 2025, and we will need many 

volunteers to work at six gates during the Fair.   

Sign up today at IndianaLionsFoundationMD25.org.  If you have questions or 

need help, contact Lion Rose Russell at 574-250-0125 or 

RoseWRussell@gmail.com. 

https://indianalionsfoundationmd25.org/what-we-do/indiana-state-fair-volunteer/
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 LCICON 

Orlando. FL 

14 LCICON 

Orlando. FL 

15 LCICON 

Orlando. FL 

16 LCICON 

Orlando. FL 

17 LCICON 

Orlando. FL 

18 19 

20 21 DG Visit 

Akron LC 

22 23 24 25 26 Council 

Meeting 

27 28 29 30 31   

July 2025 District Governor’s Calendar 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 District 

Meeting  

Akron 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 25-E  

Banner 

Night 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 25-G  

Banner 

Night 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 25-F  

Banner 

Night 

31       

August 2025 District Governor’s Calendar 
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District Administrator 

(for assistance with the Lion Portal) 

Lion Jill Neidlinger 

19420 W 19th Road 

Culver, IN 46511 

574-216-0526 

tutoring@culcom.net 

District Newletter Editor 

PDG Paul Russell 

P.O. Box 31 

Lakeville, IN 46536-0031 

574-250-2621 (call or text) 

pdgpaul25g@gmail.com 

Mark Your Calendar 

Sun-Thu, Jul 13-17, 2025 International Convention 

Orlando, FL 

Fri-Sun, Aug 1-17, 2025 Indiana State Fair 

Indianapolis, IN 

Sat, Aug 2, 2025 District Meeting #1 

Akron Community Center, Akron, IN 

Sat, Aug 23, 2025 District 25-G Banner Night 

Hidden Oak Manor, North Webster, IN  

Thu-Sat, Sep 18-20, 2025 USA/Canada Forum 

Atlantic City, NJ 

Sat, Nov 1, 2025 District Meeting #2 

1st Baptist Church, Peru, IN 

Fri-Sat, Jan 16-17, 2026, Mid-Winter Conference 

Crowne Plaza Indianapolis Airport, Indianapolis 

Sat, Jan 31, 2026, District Meeting #3 

Lakeville Community Center, Lakeville, IN 

Sat, Mar 7, 2026 District 25-G Convention 

TBD 

Fri-Sun, May 1-3, 2026, State Convention 

Embassy Suites, Plainfield, IN 

Sat, Jun 6, 2026, District Meeting #4 

Fairview Grange, Goshen, IN 

LCIF Coordinators 

Lion Sopheap Long 
13793 US 20 
Middlebury, IN 46540 
574-215-9474 
sopheap.long@gmail.com 
 
DG Jackie Kurley 
20233 Fall Creek Dr. 
Goshen, IN 46528 
219-689-8424 
kurmon@comcast.net 

District Global Action Team 

Global Leadership Team (GLT) 

PCC David Eisen 

1112 E. Third Street 

Mishawaka, IN 46544 

H: 574-255-5613 

C: 574-250-1469 

d.eisen01@yahoo.com 

Global Membership Team (GMT) 

PDG Marlyn Fast 

24261 CR 126 

Goshen, IN 46526 

H: 574-875-5963 

C: 574-538-1090 

mafast1107@gmail.com 

Global Service Team (GST) 

PDG Tom Polk 

5378 E 975 S 

LaFontaine, IN 46940 

260-571-5123 

pdgtompolk@gmail.com 
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